HEADQUARTERS ARMY AIR BASE Office of the Physical Training Officer Will Rogers Field, Oklahoma

WRFE-F-b

15 September 1944

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Physical Education Department
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Doc;

I enjoyed your Jay-hawk Rebounds immensely and anxiously await each edition.

I am still at Will Rogers Field, and the interest in basketball keeps growing by the hour for the coming season. The men All ask for a game with K. U. We could make a trip to Kansas and hope you can schedule us for home and home games.

Our team ranked fifty-second in the nation on Dick Dunkels ratings last year, and third in the Army Air Forces. This year we have Corporal Ed Milkovich, formerly of Duquense University, and none other than Charlie Black at one of our sub-bases, so we may be able to give you a good game. I can't think of anything that I would like better than bring the team to Lawrence.

With best wishes for a successful season, I remain

Sincerely,

CHESTER K. FRIEDLAND Captain, Air Corps

Base Physical Training Officer